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Richmond United for Supportive Housing Meeting 
 (Richmond, BC) 
At an emergency Action Planning Forum ‘From NIMBY to YIMBY,’ people were turned away as an overflow crowd met at Richmond Caring Place on March 21, 2018 to show they stand strongly in favour of the modular supportive housing proposal for 7300 Elmbridge Way, Richmond.
The meeting included long time residents and newcomers, seniors and youth, parents, local social services, service club members and people from the faith community. Representing a broad cross section of the population, the group underscored their belief that they want Richmond to be a welcoming and compassionate community. 
De Whalen, chair of Richmond Poverty Response Committee thanked the many individuals and groups who came and said, “This is the right thing to do. We have a social responsibility to house our most vulnerable residents. Housing is a human right and everyone deserves a home and help when they need it.”
Victor Kim, minister of Richmond Presbyterian Church echoed the group’s sense of purpose as he stated, “We are not guided by a sense of scarcity, but rather one of abundance, that the issue of supportive housing is not a zero sum game, where there have to be winners and losers, but can be one in which all those everyone who desires to call Richmond home should be able to find a place of belonging and care.”
Through spirited consensus, the group decided to engage in a campaign to urge City Council and the general public that Richmond needs the 7300 Elmbridge supportive housing development for their homeless population. They agreed on a number of actions that will start to roll out in the next weeks, including petitions, letter writing, public rallies, talking to individual councillors and correcting misinformed media messages.  
The group also agreed on a key message: “7300 Elmbridge is the right place! This is the right time! We need supportive housing right now!”
Their next organizing meeting is March 28th at Richmond Presbyterian Church from 6-8 pm. A rally for supportive housing is being planed for April 9th. For more information contact ----.
						
____________________________________________________________________
· Richmond’s 2017 Homeless Count counted 70 homeless, an increase of 84% from 2014 count. Richmond outreach workers say this is a severe undercount and report over 120 homeless.
· The City of Richmond’s Affordable Housing Strategy 2017-2027 prioritizes “vulnerable populations including…persons experiencing homelessness” and “non-market housing with supports.”
